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STAFF REPORT 
ACTION REQUIRED  

Victoria Street  -  Reinstate Traffic and Parking 
Regulations  

Date: March 10, 2008 

To: Toronto and East York Community Council 

From: Director, Transportation Services Toronto and East York District 

Wards: Toronto-Centre Rosedale, Ward 27 

Reference 
Number: 

Ts08050te.top.doc 

 

SUMMARY 

 

This staff report is about a matter for which Community Council has delegated authority 
from City Council to make a final decision.  

The construction of the Metropolis development at 10 Dundas Street East has been 
completed.  The temporary traffic and parking regulations that were implemented on 
Victoria Street, between Dundas Street East and Gould Street, for the construction of the 
building can now be removed.   

RECOMMENDATIONS 

 

Transportation Services recommends that Toronto and East York Community 
Council approve the following actions:  

1. Rescind the existing one-way northbound traffic operation on Victoria Street, 
between Dundas Street East and Gould Street.   

2. Rescind the existing “No Stopping Anytime” regulation on the east side of 
Victoria Street, between Dundas Street East and Gould Street.  

3. Implement a “No Parking Anytime” regulation on the east side of Victoria Street, 
between Dundas Street East and Gould Street.   
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Financial Impact 
There is no financial impact on the City.  PCL Constructors Canada Inc. will bear the 
costs.  

DECISION HISTORY 
City Council, at its meeting of June 7, 8 and 9, 2000, in considering Clause No. 21 of 
Report No. 9 of the Toronto Community Council, among other things, approved the one-
way northbound operation on Victoria Street, between Dundas Street East and Gould 
Street and the implementation of a “No Stopping Anytime” zone on the east side of the 
street, to set up a construction staging area on the west side of Victoria Street to build the 
Metropolis retail complex at 10 Dundas Street East.     

ISSUE BACKGROUND 
The staff report advised that Transportation Services will report back to Toronto 
Community Council to restore the current traffic operations and parking regulations on 
Victoria Street when the project is completed.  Transportation Services has been advised 
by PCL Constructors Canada Inc. that construction of the building is complete.   

COMMENTS 
Since the project is now complete, the original traffic operations and parking regulations 
can be reinstated on Victoria Street, between Dundas Street East and Gould Street.  Two-
way traffic can be reinstated on this block and the original “No Parking Anytime” 
regulation can be reinstated on the east side of the street.  The TTC does not operate 
transit service on this section of Victoria Street.  

CONTACT 
Bryan Muir, A.Sc.T., Work Zone Traffic Coordinator 
Traffic Operations, Toronto and East York District 
Phone: (416) 397-4588  Fax:  (416) 392-8504  E-mail: bmuir@toronto.ca

  

SIGNATURE    

Andrew Koropeski, P.Eng. 
Director, Transportation Services  

ATTACHMENTS 
Attachment 1: Drawing No. 421F-9169, dated January, 2008    
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